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Joint IOC-WMO Circular Letter JCOMM No. 02-10
Paris, 19 June 2002

Annexes:
1

Subject:
Funding for the Argo Information Centre (AIC)

Action required:
To contribute to the funding for the AIC

To:
Permanent Representatives of Members of WMO (limited distribution)


Member States of IOC (Action Addressees) (limited distribution)

Dear Sir/Madam,


We are addressing you as a person responsible for national participation in the Argo project.


As you know, this project is at the forefront of efforts undertaken to better understand the climate of the planet and at the same time to develop operational oceanography. It implies the use of a number of costly, generally expendable, profiling floats; the definition and implementation of sophisticated procedures to recover the data and exercise an adequate control of their quality; the distribution of the data in real time to users; and the development of software to apply the data in various kinds of models. In this context, it is clear that, for the moment, only a small number of countries are in a position to participate fully, though of course it is hoped that this situation will evolve with time. Your country has agreed to participate in such a way in the project, clearly because it has been convinced that the potential benefits far outweigh the investment cost.


At the same time, the governing bodies of IOC and WMO, of which your country is an active Member, have also recognized the value of the Argo project to major joint programmes, such as GOOS, GCOS and the WCRP, and have given it their full endorsement. That means that Argo is now being developed and implemented through, or with the assistance of, international and intergovernmental mechanisms. It is also clear that the scale of Argo is such that it must be implemented as a fully cooperative joint project, involving a number of countries and agencies.


One of the international mechanisms established to facilitate Argo implementation is the Argo Information Centre (AIC). As you know, that Centre compiles all available information on Argo float deployments world-wide and tracks their movement. One of its principal duties is to inform any country of the possible or actual incursion of a float in the waters under national jurisdiction, pursuant to Resolution XX-6 adopted by the IOC Assembly at its twentieth session (June 1999).


The AIC is staffed with one person, who was specially recruited for that purpose. In addition to his basic duty of alerting Member States on the status of floats, he acts as a clearing house for information on all aspects of float use (e.g. how to access data) and puts relevant information on the web site. He further provides information regarding the status of the network and promotes the flow of float data to designated archives. He advertises Argo through direct contacts, encourages participation of new partners and promotes an improved international dialogue between oceanographers and meteorologists, as well as between research and operational communities. As requested by the Argo Science Team, he may also assist with the development of co-operative arrangements for float deployments, with the implementation of a global system, and in particular with regard to real time exchange of the data (contacts with float operators, data telecommunication providers, data assimilation centres), as well as with the implementation of real time and deferred time QC procedures. In general, he may act to resolve issues arising between float operators, manufacturers, data telecommunication providers, data assimilation centres, quality control and archiving agencies, IOC and WMO.


Such a Centre can only work if properly funded. The intergovernmental organizations concerned (IOC and WMO) have no regular budget funds, or indeed any mandate, to provide for such support, which therefore must be provided from voluntary contributions from Member States. For the time being, only four countries have contributed to the funding of the Argo Information Centre. Despite this limited input, the work of the Centre over the past year has demonstrated the viability and value of this mechanism. We encourage you to visit the Argo web site to get some idea of what has been accomplished. Nevertheless, these funds are inadequate for the full functioning of the AIC at the level desired, and indeed it does not seem entirely appropriate that just 4 Argo countries should continue to support something from which all Argo countries benefit. We must highlight also that the funding in question, which should ideally be shared among all the countries directly involved in running the project, is several orders of magnitude lower than the funding contributed by countries as part of their participation in Argo. For your information, you will find attached the budget, which was planned for one year (from August 2002 to August 2003) to run the AIC.


As a direct follow-up to the above information, we would now like to urge you to consider contributing to the voluntary funding for the Argo Information Centre. This additional contribution to the international coordination of Argo would allow such coordination to operate fully, at the desired level, for the benefit of all countries participating in the project.


We look forward to your positive reaction to our request. If you are willing to make such a contribution, please inform the Director, GOOS Project Office, within IOC (c.summerhayes@unesco.org), who will provide you with all necessary practical information to follow-up on your agreement.

P. Bernal

Executive Secretary IOC
Yours faithfully,
M.J.P. Jarraud

for the Secretary-General of WMO

cc:
Argo Contact Points (limited distribution)

Permanent Representatives with WMO, IOC Action Addressees, Argo Contact Point

  of Canada, France, United Kingdom and USA

JCOMMOPS

ANNEX

AIC Provisional budget

August 2002 - August 2003

(US $)




UNESCO (salary/allowances)
74,000




Travel




15,000




Logistics




10,000




Hardware & Software


  3,000







Total

        102,000
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